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From Commander, J.C. (Butch) McCain: 

 

Youth and memories, 

  

Every one of us spent a good portion of our youth on board the USS Skagit. During that time we 

learned new skills, gained new duties and responsibilities, and made new friends. We became 

more than just friends; we became shipmates and joined the brotherhood of the Navy. As 

members of the brotherhood we gained even more close friends. There are all of those who 

served before and after us. Along with all of these new and old friends come a lot of great 

memories. I want to quote Joyce Rupp author of “The cup of our life”.  “The gift of our memory 

is something we probably rarely think about until we get to the age where we have trouble 

remembering. Memory enables us to recall our blessings, to give thanks for them and to grow 

because of them. They serve as a way to keep us connected. Good memories can strengthen and 

sustain us.”  Our reunions provide a way to renew old friendships and cultivate new ones. It is a 

time to relive part of our youth with those who shared it with us. Those who attend understand 

this and we should be making every effort to include as many others as we can locate.  

Our next reunion is coming up sooner than you think. Contact those you know and remember, 

get them involved, and share the memories while we still can. You are each part of my memory 

blessings and you hold a special place in my heart. I look forward to seeing you once again in the 

near future 

 

 J.C. (Butch) McCain 

Commander 



 

  

 
From Executive Officer, Darrell  Dye 

 

Greetings: 

 

 Hey Shipmates:  It’s time to consider our next Reunion; this time in Washington, D.C.  

many great things to see and of course a great time to visit with each of you and tell sea 

stories, and get up to date on each of our lives.  As at each reunion, we take a special time 

to pay tribute to those who have now passed but were such a big part of our SKAGIT 

family. 

 

I will be calling around to try to convince some of you to come visit with us as our numbers have 

gone way down the last few years.  Take a look at your cruise book and try to find a shipmate 

you served with and offer a special invite to this reunion. 

I plan to be there, will you? 

Darrell 

 

From Financial Officer, John (Buddy) Luttrell 

 
We truly appreciate all who have sent dues and donations this year, your donations really help 

keep the association going.  Please remember items for the raffle table, we are looking forward to 

the reunion and hoping we will have a good group attend.  

 

I know the Neal’s have worked hard to put together an enjoyable time for us.  Hope to see you 

there!   

 

Buddy 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



From Chief Yoeman, Edwina (Eddie) Luttrell 

 

 

 

 

Hello Skagit Family, 

Hope this finds you all doing well and starting to think about this year’s Reunion.  It will be here 

before you know it.  As there are some of us that will need help getting around on the tours. For 

this I have been in contact with a company that has mobility scooters to rent. 

You can look at information online at www.Grace In Motion Store.com, or the phone 

number is 703-556-8998.  They need at least two weeksô notice.   

 

Don’t forget items for the raffle table, but remember lots of members will be flying, so make 

sure the items you bring can be carried easily. 

I think we will also have items to auction off and will sell tickets for a free night. 

I know we have three months, but that will pass in a flash so make your plans now!  

HOPE TO SEE YOU THERE!! 

 

Eddie  
 
 

FOUND AT SEA 

 

James Brewster   Decatur IL   1949-51 

William Buzi    Strongville, OH  1966-68 

Samuel P. (Sam) McCord  Texas City, TX  1966-69 

Dale Prescott    Universal City, TX  1963-64 

Jack Yellish    Orafino, ID   1965-68  

 

  



 
 

HOME IN PORT   

The following ship mates have been called home into port by our Supreme Commander. 

Known Departed Shipmates 

Since November 2015 Newsletter 

  
James W. (Jim) Harless  1950-52    El Cajon, CA 

Mary Harless 

(wife of Jim Harless) 

Edward G. Everett   1957-59   Prescott Valley, AZ 

Kenneth R. Kershner   1950-52    Vallejo, CA 

Domicindo Maldonado   1967         Albuquerque, NM 

John J. Seidel    1945-46    Winchester, VA 

Lee A. Snyder    WWII       Ferrysburg, MI 

George P. Rateike   1950-51     Arlington Heights, IL 

  
                                      

GEORGE WASHINGTONôS  

PRAYER FOR THE UNITED STATES 

1789 

  
  

Almighty God, we make our earnest prayer that thou wilt keep the 

United States in thy holy protection; that thou wilt incline the hearts of the citizens to cultivate a 

spirit of subordination and obedience to 

Government; and entertain a brotherly affection and love for one 

Another and for their fellow citizens of the United States at large. 

 

And finally, that thou wilt most graciously be pleased to dispose us all 

To do justice, to love mercy and to demean ourselves with that charity, 

Humility and pacific temper of mind which were the characteristics of 

the Divine Author of our blessed religion, and without a humble  imitation of whose example in 

these things we can never hope to be a happy nation.  Grant our supplication, we beseech thee, 

through Jesus Christ our Lord.   AMEN 
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2016 Reunion September 7-10, 2016 

 

Bill Neal, Reunion Planner  

 

The 2016 reunion should be well attended, since there is so much to see in the Nationôs  

Capital area. Our host hotel, the Holiday Inn Dulles is very close to the Dulles Airport in  

Dulles, VA. The rate of $99.00 plus taxes (currently 13%) will be honored three  

days before and three days after the reunion dates of Wednesday, September 7th thru  

Saturday, September 10th. Check-in is 3pm and check-out is 12pm. Cut-off date to  

receive this rate is July 20, 2016. If you have any problems when registering at the  

hotel, please call Bill or Mary Neal at (502) 477-0876. Please leave a message if we are  

not at home.  

 

The rate includes shuttle to/from the airport, complimentary shuttle to local areas within  

3-4 miles with advance notice, full hot breakfast buffet for two, very nice rooms,  

complimentary high-speed internet in guest rooms and free self-parking for all  

attendees. The hotel is providing a welcome wine and cheese reception to welcome you  

to the hotel on Wednesday evening.  

 

The address of the hotel is 45425 Holiday Drive, Dulles, VA. To book your room, call the  

front desk, (703) 471-7411, mention our group, the USS Skagit Reunion, to receive  

the above rate. If you have any issues with booking your room, please call me or Mary  

at 502-477-0876 (home), 502-817-7246 (Billôs cell) or 502-817-7248 (Maryôs cell).  

 

Internet Hotel booking sites: Remember that by booking outside the group block  

with an online internet site may cause you and the Association to have additional costs  

since we have to meet our room count to receive the contracted agreement prices and  

complimentary hospitality room. There was an issue last year with a member who  

booked his room with one of the internet hotel booking sites and when he found out that  

he could not come, his money was not refunded.  

 

For those who come early or stay later, there is a Metro System in the DC area but it  

does not come out as far as our host hotel yet. Taxi fare is approx. $15.00 one way from  

the hotel to the Silver Line in Reston. The drive is approx. 8-9 miles and you can park at  

the station and purchase a pass to go into the city, for about $6.00. We will have maps  

and full information about the Metro System for you in the hospitality room at the time  

you register but the front desk should be able to direct you also.  

 

We will have a tour day on Thursday, and a 2nd tour day on Friday, getting as much into  

the days as possible.  

 

Some of the things to do in the DC area.  

 

George Washingtonôs Mount Vernon Estate  

 

The Smithsonian National Museum in downtown Washington, DC  

 

.Arlington National Cemetery  

 

.World War II, Korean War, and Vietnam Veterans Memorials  

US Air Force Memorial  



 

.US Capital and White House  

 

.International Spy Museum  

 

And so much more  

 

See you there, 

 

 Bill Neal  

 

  



Holiday Inn Washington Dulles, 45425 Holiday Dr. Dulles, va 20166 

Phone 1-703-471-4711 

 
Registration-Send your registration as soon as possible. We need to receive them by July 20

th
, in order to be able to 

get shirts, etc. ordered and gurantee the busses needed for the reunion tours. We anticipate neededing 1-2 busses on 

the tours. The Wasington DC area is a very popular destinantion and we are looking for a record turnout this year.  

Hotel Reservations- Room Reservations:Call 1-703-471-7411. Remember to tell them the group code (USS Skagit 

Reunion). The room rate is $99 per night plus 13% taxes, this includes a full breakfast buffet for up to two per 

room, and free parking. The hold on the group hotel rooms ends on July 20,2016. If you think you are going to 

come, you need to call the hotel immedietely to reserve your room now. You can always cancel. The DC area hotels 

all are very busy and the rooms fill up fast. If you are coming whithin the three days before our reunion starts on 

September 7th, or staying up to three days after September 10th, it is most important to make this known when you 

book your room, to get our group rate. Remember that these days will be on a space available basis only.  

We do not want people trying to get a room and find out that there are no rooms. If you call and are told that the 

room block is filled, call Bill Neal at 502-477-0876, right away, and he will increase the room block, up to July 20, 

2016, if possible. You can also send an email to mbneal@twc.com 

Airport Shuttle-If you are flying, and need the hotel shuttle, you must call 1-703-471-7411 for pickup to get free 

shuttle.  

Hospitality Room-This is a place to meet and greet old friends and make new friends while sharing memrabillia, 

pictures, and stories. Bring your DVD’s (We will have a projector) photo albums, cruise books, souvenirs and 

memrobillia. Complimintary beverages and snacks will be in the Hospitality Room. The Hospitality Room will close 

during tours. 

Tours- There are going to be two full-day tours. There is plenty to see in the DC area. We have tried to pick places 

to see that are easiest to load/unload busses. If you want to see other places, transportation is available via the Light-

Rail about 8 miles from the hotel. The hotel shuttle is available within 3-4 miles from the hotel with advance notice.  

Plan of the Days- Opening day Wednesday-September 7, 2016:Registration opens in the Hospitality Room at 9am. 

Wednesday- September 7, 2016 from 6:00pm-7:00 pm, Hotel hosted Welcome Reception (Location to be 

announced)        

Thursday-September 8, 2016 Bus tour to the Marine Corps Musium & Air Space Museum where there are three 

restaurants for lunch on your own: McDonalds, Boston Market and Donato’s Pizza. Return to the hotel for a Mid –

Week Group Buffet featuring Chicken Marsala at 6:00PM 

Friday-September 9, 2016 Bus tours to Veit Bam Wall, the Navy Memorial 

We will have Memorial Service at the Navy Memorial. There are several restaurants near the Navy Memorial for 

lunch on your own. Return to hotel. 

 Saturday- September 10, 2016 at 9:00AM till Noon (Annual meeting followed by group pictures) 

6:00PM Cash Bar, Color Guard Presentation of the Colors, POW/MIA Ceremony, Banquet and Raffle. 

Raffle- After the banquet, we will have our Annual Raffle of many interesting items including items bought by our 
members, Please remember to bring one or more items to donate to the raffle. (Navy gear, a bottle of wine, an item 

that represents your home town, crafts, etc.) This raffle is used to defray the costs of our association and the reunion.   
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